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 Sunday Decem-

ber 15th begin-

ning at 5:00pm 

 Rain date is De-

cember 22 

 Kits are being 

sold by the Avant 

Gardeners for 

$7.00 each 

 Each kit includes 

12 candles, 12 

bags and 10lbs of 

kitty litter 

 Proceeds are 

used to keep our 

park and public 

areas  beautiful 

 To order by mail 

send check and 

order form to 

Carol Bethel 

1045 Jackson 

Rd., Park Hills, 

Ky.  41011  
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It continues to be a real pleasure to serve as your mayor.  Your council (Skip Fangman, Kathy 

Zembrodt, Monty O’Hara, Steve Elkins, Greg Claypole and Pam Spoor) and I are working hard to 

make Park Hills’ government fair, friendly and open.  We pay very close attention to our budg-

et, listen to and ask for accountability from our department heads and always look for opportu-

nities to make our city function even better  for our residents. 

 We have established reserve funds for our police, fire, public works and administration 

departments which will be funded with the annual savings achieved by each department .  This 

will give an incentive to department heads to outperform their budget and it will build up sav-

ings for future needs such as vehicles, equipment and computers.  Also, we are transferring our 

vehicle fee collection to the Kenton County clerk’s office.  This will do two good things for our 

residents.  First, it will eliminate a trip to the City Building to buy the tag as residents will be 

able to purchase tags when renewing their license plate and second, it will eliminate the need 

for a physical tag.  The cost will remain the same.   

 Our police department is doing an excellent job of protecting our city.  The city of 

Bromley is also quite happy with the service they are receiving through our police contract with 

them.  The proceeds of the contract have enabled us to refit our department with cruisers 

without incurring debt. 

 We have made several minor adjustments to our zoning code as we continue to seek 

ways to make Park Hills a great place to do business.  The improvements which will be made on 

Dixie Highway with the proceeds of a grant ( no match is required) should be another positive 

step. 

 In closing, I and council thank you for the opportunity to serve you and will do our best 

to make good and prudent decisions for our city.     Don Catchen 

Look inside for a 

holiday treat for all 

Park Hills residents. 



 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

ABOUT CITY AUTOMOBILE 

TAGS 

As of July 1, 2013, the Ken-

ton County Clerk began as-

sessing the $15 vehicle reg-

istration fee.  If you have 

already bought your city tag, 

please inform the County 

Clerk so that you will not 

make a double payment.  

Instead of issuing actual 

tags, the city will receive a 

monthly report from the 

County Clerk advising the City 

of who has and who has not  

paid the vehicle fee.  Our city 

clerk’s office will be able to 

verify that you already paid 

the fee for the year.  If you 

still have not purchased a 

2013 tag from the city, 

please pay the $15 fee when 

you register your vehicle. 

Next year, 2014, residents 

will no longer purchase tags 

at the Park Hills City Building 

in February and will not have 

to append a tag to your vehi-

cle.  The $15 Vehicle Fee will 

be paid by residents when 

they renew their registrations 

during their birth month.  We 

hope this will be a positive 

change for our residents  that 

will eliminate a February trip 

to the clerk’s office and the 

effort of attaching the tags.  

Now you will only have to 

make one stop during your 

birth month to pay your regis-

tration and your Vehicle Fee.  

 

homeowner. The Tree 
Board requests the home-
owner make a $100 tax 
deductible contribution to 
the city tree fund in return 
and agreeing to care for the 
tree. Homeowners have a 
choice from over 14 trees 
both large and small which 
were selected as best for 
our region. For more infor-
mation go to: http://
www.parkhillsky.net /
index.php /city -council /
city -of -park -hills -
committees /  

 
Why are these endeavors 
important for a communi-
ty? Trees not only add to 
the beauty and enjoyment 
of our citizens and visitors 
they improve property val-
ues and save energy. You 
don't want to wake one day 
and say what happened to 
all our beautiful trees so 
planning is important. The 

Arbor Day Association has 
published research on com-
munities who have con-
sistent growth in property 
values and a major contrib-
uting factor is a strong tree 
canopy.  
Tree  Board's  Ten  Year  Go
al  is  to  plant  1,000  trees  
in  our  city . This  goal  can-
not  be  accomplished  with-
out  everyone's  support .  
 
Your Tree Board thanks you 
for your support of The 
Plant-A-Tree program and 
encourages everyone to 
visit Park Hills website and 
submit an application now 
for 2014.  
 
We look forward to the 
continued growth of our 
city.  
Mike Conway, Tree Board 
Chairman 

The City of Park Hills Tree 
Board completes it's first 
year of "Plant-A-Tree in 
your Lawn" program ex-
ceeding the goal of over 20 
trees planted in the city. 
The program was finalized 
at the beginning of 2013 
after Tree Board, Village 
Green and City Council ap-
provals. The program was 
launched in May with "Plant
-A-Tree" applications being 
posted on the City of Park 
Hills website. Applications 
are due each year in June 
for Tree Board Review and 
Approval on a first come 
first serve basis while funds 
last. Planting occurs after 
Tree Day in Park Hills. This 
year Tree Day was October 
5, 2013. 
 
This innovative program 
allows homeowners in the 
City of Park Hills to apply for 
a tree to be planted in their 
lawn at no cost to the 
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If you have any 

questions, please 

feel free to call or 

stop in the City 

Clerk’s office.  Our 

phone number is 

431-6252 and our 

hours are:  8:00am

-6:00pm Mon. 

thru Thurs. and 

10:00am-6:00pm 

on Friday. 

Thank you to the Tree 

Board for their hard 

work in preserving and 

improving our Park 

Hills Tree Canopy: 

Mike Conway, Chair 

Pat Flannery 

Will Korte 

Sue Bennings 

Kathleen Laurin 



Trolley Park will be decked for 

Christmas  and ready for your 

holiday enjoyment.  The 

Christmas lights and greens 

will provide nice opportunities 

for family photos.  The park 

has benefited from the addi-

tion of memorial trees planted 

in honor of Park Hills resi-

dents.  In addition, a donated 

stepping stone access has 

been added along the outer 

edge to help when conditions are 

wet or muddy.  The lower level of 

the park is still serving as the stag-

ing ground for construction crews 

for the Old State/ Arlington road 

project.  When the work is complet-

ed the park will be restored.  The 

hillside will be planted with redbuds 

and other shrubs to enhance the 

appearance of the area and prevent 

erosion.  As always, volunteers are 

welcome and needed!! 

 

forms can be found at the 

Park Hills City Building, 1106 

Amsterdam Rd., Park Hills, 

KY 41011 or at the Senior 

Center on the days the 

group meets. 

DUES:  Dues of $15 per per-

son are payable each year by 

the 2nd Thursday of January. 

Different activities will be 

scheduled for each week.  

Some past activities include:  

entertainment, card games, 

split the pot, senior exercise 

program, guest speakers and 

crafts.  Many travel opportu-

nities are available.  We 

have a special need for eu-

chre players! 

Lunch is donated several 

times a year.  When not do-

nated, lunch is provided by 

Chef Barone’s for a minimal 

charge.  If you choose to not 

eat the lunch served, please 

bring a brown bag lunch.  

Desserts and coffee are pro-

vided free of charge by vol-

unteers. 

Our first meeting of 2013 

was on March 21st and was 

well attended.  Once those 

that attended shared their 

positive experience with 

others our membership in-

creased to over 50 mem-

bers. 

As always we are continually 

looking for new ideas and 

suggestions for future 

senior days.  If you, or you 

know of anyone that 

would like to volunteer, 

be featured as a guest 

speaker or host a craft or 

activity please let us 

know! 

Our first meeting for 2014 

will be on January 9th at 

11:00 a.m. Hope to see you 

The Park Hills Senior Center 

is a group of citizens ages 55 

and older who enjoy the 

opportunity to socialize, 

meet new people, be in-

volved in a variety of activi-

ties and stay active in their 

community. 

Anyone age 55 and over is 

welcome.  Residents of the 

Park Hills, Fort Wright, and 

Kenton Hills communities 

are given first preference 

followed by residents of any 

other Northern Kentucky 

Community. 

The group meets the second 

Thursday of each month at 

11:00 AM at the Griffin Cen-

ter on the Covington Catho-

lic Campus, 1600 Dixie High-

way, Park Hills. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Membership 

is from January 1st thru De-

cember 31st.  Membership 

Y o u r  P a r k          

Y o u r  S e n i o r  C e n t e r  
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“A friend is a gift 

you give 

yourself.”  

― Robert 

Louis Stevenson  

By Pam Spoor 

 

 For questions or reserva-

tions contact Millie Fang-

man at 859-581-0022. 

 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/854076.Robert_Louis_Stevenson
https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/854076.Robert_Louis_Stevenson


We are about to finish our 

infrastructure work for 

2013. The jobs undertaken 

this year include the Old 

State/Arlington  roads total 

rebuild, the supporting 

piers (64 feet) to prevent 

further land slippage on 

Hamilton Road and the 

milling and overlaying of 3 

sections of Amsterdam 

Road from Hillcrest to 

Sleepy Hollow Rd. . Im-

provements were also 

made to the storm sewer 

problem in the Coram/

Harriet Streets location. 

Our project for 2014 will be 

the installation of addition-

al storm sewer work and a 

sidewalk from Cecelia to 

Dixie Hwy. 

The grant money we re-

ceived from the Ky. Dept. 

of Highways will also be 

used to improve infrastruc-

ture work along Dixie Hwy., 

install a sidewalk from Cov-

ington Catholic (St. Joseph 

Lane) down to North Ar-

lington and improvements 

to the business district area 

with additional lighting and 

landscape improvements. 

 

are a local business that 

would like to donate gifts to 

the Welcome Baskets 

please contact Millie Fang-

man @ 859-581-0022 or 

email 

smilfang@insightbb.com. 

What a wonderful way to 

welcome our new residents 

and introduce your busi-

ness. 

Thanks for all your help and 

all you do. The Village 

Green Committee meets on 

the third Monday of every 

month except December.  

All are welcome to attend. 

 volunteers. Please sign up 

and help. You can sign up at 

the City Building – 431-

6252.  

I’d like to extend a special 

thank you to Greg and Sue 

Bennings who have decided 

to ‘retire’.  For over ten 

years they have maintained 

and beautified the Dixie 

Highway and North Arling-

ton area.  They will be sore-

ly missed!  Thanks to Tina 

Niemer for volunteering to 

offer assistance in this area.  

The Village Green Com-

mittee has reinstated the 

'Greet the New Residents 

Program' by the delivery of 

Welcome Baskets contain-

ing gifts from local business-

es. If you see, or know of, a 

new neighbor moving-in or 

Y o u r  R o a d s  
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By Skip Fangman 
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I would also like to take 

this opportunity on be-

half of the mayor and 

city council to thank all 

the residents of Park Hills 

for their patience during 

the construction time.  

Winter is on its way!  Be-

fore you know, it will be 

time to get out the snow 

shovels, winter gear and 

decorate for the holiday 

season.  Hard to believe 

it’s that time of year 

again!  Many thanks to 

the Civic Association, Busi-

ness Association, Pam 

Spoor, Don & Missy 

Catchen, Sue Bennings, 

Jay Bayer and children, 

and to all who decorated 

their homes in years past 

making our city, and holi-

day, a festive and bright 

one.   

Ongoing cleanup, imple-

menting new and main-

taining existing beautifica-

tion projects throughout 

our city requires MANY 

Village Green Committee 

President: Millie Fangman 

Secretary: Sue Bennings 

Treasurer. Sue Bennings 

Avant Gardener: Sally 
Soderland 

Tree Board:Mike Conway 

Civic Assn.:Carey Kruer 

P.H Business Assn:Leo 
Stamm 

Council Reps: Skip Fangman 
&Pam Spoor 

Public Works:Dennis Finke 

Parks & Recreation Pam 
Spoor 



Park for Christmas carols, the 

lighting of the Christmas tree, and a 

special visit from the big man him-

self.  Be sure to watch your e-mail 

or visit phcahub.org later this 

month to reserve a spot for a car-

riage ride through the luminaria lit 

streets of Park Hills. 

By Carey Kruer 

away for a while 

consider putting 

timers on the in-

door lights 

Keep shades closed in 

the evenings 

Notify the police depart-

ment if you are 

going away for va-

cation/business 

Do not leave doors and 

windows unlocked/

unsecure 

Burglaries do occur dur-

ing the day while 

everyone is away at 

work. 

Be a good neighbor, 

report any suspi-

cious activities 

If you feel something is 

suspicious, CALL 

the police because 

your feelings are 

usually correct 

Call dispatch anytime 

you need the police at 

859-356-3191, not the 

department number.  

There’s a good chance 

the officer is out patrol-

ling. 

There’s been a rise in smart 

phone and ipad thefts.  

This includes subjects 

grabbing the phones 

from people while 

they’re talking.  Alt-

hough this has mainly 

occurred in larger met-

ropolitan areas every-

one should be aware 

that these thefts hap-

pen.  The theory behind 

it is that even though 

your phone has built-in 

During the holiday season 

thefts are on the rise.  Here 

are a few tips to keep every-

one safe and secure! Do not 

leave your car keys in your 

car (Insurance companies 

may not cover your loss) 

   Do not leave your car run-

ning unattended (It is illegal 

to do this and again, if your 

car is stolen this may not be 

covered by your insurance) 

Lock your vehicles 

Remove purses, wallets, 

packages and valua-

ble items from your 

car 

If you must leave valua-

bles in your car 

please put them 

out of sight 

Turn on outside lights to 

deter unwanted 

visitors 

If you are going to be 

F r o m  Y o u r  P o l i c e  C h i e f  

C o d y  S t a n l e y  

C h r i s t m a s  F e s t i v i t i e s  f r o m  t h e  

P a r k  H i l l s  C i v i c  A s s o c i a t i o n  
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On December 7th the Park Hills Civic 

Association is hosting a breakfast 

with Santa at the Griffin Center on 

the Covington Catholic Campus 

between 10am to noon.  More de-

tails later this month so please 

watch your e-mail or visit phca-

hub.org for additional information. 

Mark your calendars for Christmas 

in the Park on December 15th.  Join 

your neighbors at 6pm in Trolley 

security that will turn the 

phone off if stolen, that 

phone can be sold on the 

internet and shipped 

overseas where the secu-

rity is easily by-passed.  

Depending on the phone, 

thieves are getting up-

wards to $700+ per 

phone.  Evidently 

IPhones are the big com-

modity.  

If you are in a car accident 

and you are able, please 

move your car off of the 

roadway.  Leaving your 

cars on the roadway 

after an accident places 

yourself and others in 

danger of contributing to 

another accident.   

Remember to CALL THE PO-

LICE if you observe suspi-

cious behavior. 



F i r e  D e p a r t m e n t  N e w s  
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The Members of the Park Hills Fire Department have been 

hastily preparing the firehouse and all of the essential equip-

ment for winter weather. As we complete our seasonal duties, 

I would like to remind all of our residents to prepare their 

homes for winter and review some important safety precau-

tions. The following is a short list of tips to get ahead of the 

winter freeze: 

*Have your furnace, fireplace, or wood burning stove 

inspected and maintained. 

*Have vents checked for proper operation and chimney 

flue’s inspected for creosote. 

Use ember screens or doors to keeps sparks from fire-

places inside the firebox. 

Dispose of all fireplace ashes in a metal container outside 

and away from the house. 

Never leave space heaters unattended, or plugged in 

using extension cords. 

Test your CO and Smoke Alarms- Change batteries and 

replace units over 5yrs old. 

Keep children and all combustibles at least 3 FEET AWAY 

from any heating device. 

Following these simple tips will assure that you and your fami-

ly will be well prepared for the upcoming frigid temperatures 

and rising thermostats.  

We cannot mention upcoming winter weather without also 

reminding you of Safety for the Holidays! Thanksgiving- is the 

leading day of the year for home fires involving cooking equip-

ment. Please use caution when preparing your turkey, don’t 

leave it unattended. The National Fire Protection Association 

(NFPA) is also discouraging the use of any fryers that immerse 

in hot oil.  

The winter holiday season should be a joyous time of 

year. However, certain types of fires and injuries associated 

with holiday decorating are much more common during this 

season.  

Use caution when displaying a live Christmas tree- Be-

tween 2006-2010, U.S. fire departments responded  

 

 

to an average of 230 home fires that started with Christ-

mas trees per year. These fires caused an average of 4 

deaths, 21 injuries, and $17.3 million in direct proper-

ty damage annually. 

*A heat source  too close to the Christmas tree started one 

of every five (18%) of these fires. 

Use all decorative lighting per the manufacturer recom-

mendations- Holiday lights and other decorative 

lighting with line voltage were involved in an estimat-

ed average of 160 home structure fires per year in this 

same period. These fires caused an average of nine 

civilian deaths, 13 civilian injuries, and $9.0 million in 

direct property damage per year. Seventeen percent 

of these fires began with Christmas trees. Electrical 

failures or malfunctions were factors in two-thirds 

(69%) of the fires involving holiday or decorative 

lights. When extension cords are necessary, use short 

heavy duty cords rated for either indoor or outdoor 

displays. For multiple plugs, a rated power strip with 

circuit breaker is the safest choice.  Avoid overloading 

standard wall outlets. 

Never leave any type of candles unattended or too close 

to combustibles. The top three  days for home candle 

fires were Christmas, New Year’s Day, and Christmas 

Eve.  

More than half (56%) of the home candle fires occurred 
when some form of combustible material was too 
close to the candle. Keep candles at least 12 inches 
from anything that can burn. Unattended equipment 
or abandoned materials or products were contributing 
factors in one of every five (19%) home candle 
fires. Never leave a burning candle unattended. Blow 
out candles when you leave a room. 

We hope these simple suggestions will guide you through a 

safe and warm winter season. For more information on Home 

Fire Safety please see; www.nfpa.org. If you would like to 

speak to someone or have questions regarding Fire Safety, 

please call the Park Hills Fire Department at 431-4333. We will 

gladly provide answers or information whenever possible. 

From all of us here at Park Hills Fire Department, Safest and 

Happiest Holidays! 

http://www.nfpa.org


B r i d g e  t o l l  a n d  r e p l a c e m e n t  u p d a t e  
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“As soon as any man 

says of the affairs of 

the State "What 

does it matter to 

me?" the State may 

be given up for lost.”  

― Jean-Jacques 

Rousseau, The 

Social Contract  

   

I do not know how many who read this newsletter know me. While I am presently the Vice Mayor of Covington; I was born and raised in 

Park Hills on Audubon Road and have very fond memories of those years. I am writing to raise awareness of a problem that is facing not 

only Covington and Park Hills; but also our neighboring communities. That problem we are facing is the expansion of the Brent Spence 

Bridge and the high probability of having it tolled if we do not all stick together. I have been the most vocal, high visibility point person for 

advocating a no toll position on the Bridge. I leave it to each person to judge the merits of my position. What is not in dispute by even the 

supporters of the Build Our Bridge Now coalition are the following facts. Base your own opinion on this: The Kentucky and Ohio Depart-

ments of Transportation project that traffic will drop on the Brent Spence Bridge from 194,000 crossings per day to 117,000 if the toll is 

$2, the most likely projected toll level. That means 77,000 cars will be finding their way across other bridges with devastating impacts to 

Covington’s economic viability. While maybe that is not of immediate concern to you; were Covington to fail, trouble will flow out Dixie 

Highway. Further, a lot of that traffic will clog and create additional wear and tear on Amsterdam Road and Dixie Highway. Projections are 

that traffic will more than double on the Clay Wade Bailey and Suspension Bridges as people descend into Covington to avoid a toll. Ex-

pect back routes such as these and Route 8 through Ludlow to be constantly bottlenecked. What is even more disturbing for residents of 

Park Hills and Kenton Hills along with those who enjoy Devou Park is that Lewis Street near St. John’s Church will be cut off from traffic 

because of how wide the new Bridge is. There is a proposal to widen Montague to two ways where a number of houses would be taken; 

but the project managers do not include funding for this in their plan, considering it outside the scope of the Brent Spence Bridge Project. 

Frankly, Covington doesn’t have the money to pay for widening Montague and the Project doesn’t seem to want to help much with Coving-

ton’s other traffic diversion issues. If that isn’t enough, Park Hills will lose a whole neighborhood perched on Scenic Drive and Cedar Ridge 

Lane due the widening of the “Cut in the Hill”. What I am asking you to do is to get involved. Covington is asking for a delay in implement-

ing any legislation that might enable the Brent Spence Bridge Project to go forward in the upcoming 2014 Kentucky General Assembly. If 

we can delay this for another year, it is far more likely that we can win concessions and alter the worst parts of the design. I know three 

years ago I organized the resistance and we got Covington’s Fourth and Fifth Street exits which the original design eliminated put back in 

the project. Write to your State Legislators, both of whom support me in this. They need evidence of your opinion to show down state. Your 

State Senator is Chris McDaniel who is predisposed to help us. His email is chris.mcdaniel@lrc.ky.gov Your State Representative is Arnold 

Simpson who is foursquarely in my corner. His email is: Arnold.Simpson@lrc.ky.gov Additionally you may wish to copy or write separately 

the head of the Northern Kentucky Caucus of State Legislators, Adam Koenig whose email is Adam.Koenig@lrc.ky.gov Finally you may 

wish to copy our most Senior State Legislator from this Region who actually may have the power to stop this, State Senate Floor Majority 

Leader Damon Thayer whose email is: Damon.Thayer@lrc.ky.gov Steve Frank CFP Mayor pro Tempore, Covington Kentucky PS: I believe I 

have stopped the expansion of the “Event Center” at Devou Park Golf Course. Hopefully now the Park Board will go back to designing a 

simple new clubhouse.  

Submitted by Steve Frank, 

Vice Mayor of Covington, KY 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/7994.Jean_Jacques_Rousseau
https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/7994.Jean_Jacques_Rousseau
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/702720
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/702720
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Winter weather issues 

NO PARKING DURING DECLARED 
SNOW EMERGENCY 

 

Please be advised, there is no parking allowed on city 
streets  

during a declared snow emergency.  A snow emergency 
will be announced on all local television channels and 
radio stations. The city’s Public Works Director, or police 
officer in charge at the time, shall determine if falling 
snow, sleet and/or freezing rain requires that parking be 
restricted in order to plow and clean the streets.  A snow 
accumulation of three (3) inches or more will also consti-
tute a snow emergency.  It is important to keep the 
streets clear of vehicles so that the snow plow has room 
to pass streets safely and do an effective job.  As many of 
you know, parking in the city is limited so having a plan 

in place beforehand will help to cut down on road clear-
ing delays. The police department is required to enforce 
the snow emergency ordinance and if your vehicle is 
parked on the street during a snow emergency, it will be 
ticketed or towed.   

If you observe power lines down, trees on power lines or 
heavy ice and snow weighing down the lines or trees, do 
not attempt to remedy the situation on your own.  Call 
the city or the fire department for assistance. 

 

 

MAYOR 

DON CATCHEN 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

GREG CLAYPOLE 

STEVE ELKINS 

L.F. “SKIP” FANGMAN 

MONTY O’HARA 

PAMELA SPOOR 

KATHY ZEMBRODT 

 

Police Chief Cody Stanley 

Fire Chief J. Scott Rigney 

 

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEMBERS 

CHARLES MEYERS 

DAVE FANGMAN 

ROBERT SWEET  

JOHN KAPPAS 

JACK LOOS 

 

TRAFFIC HEARING OFFICER:  

WILLIAM BLAIR 

 

CITY ENGINEER 

JAY BAYER (BAYER BECKER) 

 

CITY ATTORNEY 

TODD MCMURTRY 

 

TREE BOARD CHAIRPERSON 

MIKE CONWAY 

 

TBNK Representative 

Richard Lang 

Kenton County Code Enforcement Member  

David Grey 

Your city government 
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Special holiday treat for all park hills residents 

On December 21 2013, all Park 

Hills resi-

dents may 

attend the 

Toy Train 

Exhibit and 

the Christ-

mas Village 

Exhibit at Behringer Crawford Mu-

seum without charge—FREE!!   

The hours are 10:00am to 5:00pm.  The train exhibit 

features Lionel and Plasticville trains, over 250 feet 

of track and 30 accessory buttons which can be op-

erated by patrons.  Also featured is Thomas the 

Train and the new Dickens Village.   

The balance of the museum is also open to our resi-

dents .  This includes the current exhibit:  Viet Nam 

Our Story—an account of Northern Kentucky’s con-

tribution to the Viet Nam war. 

 

For additional information on the exhibits , go to 

the Behringer Crawford Museum’s site at 

bcmuseum.org.   All ages are welcome  - includ-

ing grandchildren.  Just bring an id, such as a driv-

er’s license, so that your Park Hills residency can 

be confirmed 

 

Your Mayor and Council sincerely wish you a 

pleasant afternoon of family fun in preparation 

for the Christmas season. 

 



 

 

Welcome to New City Attorney 

 

 

 

We welcome Todd McMurtry as  the new City Attorney for Park Hills.  As a partner with the 

firm Gerner & Kearns in Ft. Wright, Kentucky and with more than two decades of experi-

ence, Todd V. McMurtry concentrates his practice on complex litigation in business, 

banking, real estate, construction and municipal law cases. He also serves as outside general counsel to a 

number of privately held businesses and is the City Attorney for three Kentucky cities.  Mr. McMurtry is 

proud to represent a broad base of clients throughout Kentucky and Ohio. 

Mr. McMurtry has earned a strong reputation as a Civil Litigator.  He has tried many cases to both juries and 

judges, and through the appeals process.  He is the Practice Group Leader of the firm's five-attorney Litiga-

tion Practice Group.  Having been trained as a mediator through the prestigious Harvard Mediation Program, 

Mr. McMurtry brings this skill-set to the aid of his business and litigation clients.  He has also served as a 

mediator for business, personal injury and construction disputes.  Mr. McMurtry has also earned the respect 

of the region’s legal community.  In 2013, he was elected President of the Northern Kentucky Bar Associa-

tion.  

Mr. McMurtry is a graduate of Covington Latin School, Centre College, and the Salmon P. Chase College of 

Law.  He is admitted to practice before the U.S. District Courts for both the Eastern and Western Districts of 

Kentucky; the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of Ohio and the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 6th 

Circuit. Outside of his practice, Mr. McMurtry is involved in several professional organizations, including the 

Northern Kentucky Bar Association, the Covington Latin School Board of Education, and the Salmon P. 

Chase American Inn of Court.  

Mr. McMurtry is the proud father of three and has been married to his wife Cari for 26 years.  

We look forward to Mr. McMurtry’s advice and guidance.   
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 Luminaries     
Help us warm up a cold December evening!  Join your neighbors as they light up the night dur-

ing the Park Hills annual, much anticipated tradition of Luminary Night.  This is our communi-

ty’s winter activity that brings families, friends and neighbors out for an evening of socializing 

and the opportunity to welcome in the holiday together.  The Civic Association sponsors the 

tree and crib lighting, and children’s visit from Santa compliments the excitement and ro-

mance of the season.  

 

Luminary Night is scheduled for Sunday, December 15th, 2013 beginning at 5:00 p.m. (rain 

date=Dec. 22th).  The Avant Gardeners offer luminary kits at a reasonable cost.  Each kit con-

tains 12 luminary bags, 12 votive candles, a 10 lb. Bag of kitty litter (to weigh the bags and se-

cure the candles), and instructions.  To be sure that you are not left in the dark, get your or-

der in to your street captain by December 7th, 2013. 

 

Every kit you purchase will help support the Park Hills Avant Gardeners efforts.  You’ll also en-

joy continuing a beautiful Park Hills tradition. 

 

O R D E R  F O R M  

NAME:_______________________________________________________________ 

A D D R E S S : _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ P H O N E : _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

I  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  P U R C H A S E _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ L U M I N A R Y  K I T ( S )  A T - - - -   $ 7 . 0 0  E A C H

 $ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

I would like to purchase_________box(es) of candles at -$4.00 each $_______________ 

         T O T A L   $ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

Detach and give check and order form to your street captain: 

P l e a s e  m a k e  c h e c k s  p a y a b l e  t o  P A R K  H I L L S  A V A N T  G A R D E N E R S .  

 

 

 

I  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  V O L U N T E E R  M Y  H E L P  T O  D E L I V E R  K I T S  O N  M Y  

S T R E E T . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

To order by phone, call your Street Captain or Carol Bethel 292-0317  




